The selectmen met at 7:30 pm.

Present, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil, John Jones, and Betty Shaw, secretary.

Checks, building permits, intent to cut, yield tax warrant and a withdrawel for Lordon Lumber Bond account were signed.

- M. McCullough was in to see about a variance on building. K.Ring said it would have to go through the planning board. Les felt a building permit should be filled out and when refused then go to the the Planning board. Due to the debth of the property, he knows he will need a variance.
- R. Edmunds was sworn in as sup. of checklist.
- Mr. Waterson was in and questioned who was going to do the repair to his property, needed since the construction of the sewer. His back yard is flooded and this is not the first time he has been in about the problem without any final decision being made.
- Mr. Pleasants spoke his concern over the use of the library by the senior citizens in the elderly housing. Would like the town to look into a road and right of way from Jackson in order to set up parking in the rear and have the residence able to use the library. He was told in order to have a right of way a warrant article must be approved.

Smlth Harriman called and agreed instead of posting a bond, he would brace the bridge and leave all bracing in place when he completes job. If he must post a bond, he will remove the bracing and leave the bridge in the condition he found it in. The selectmen have agreed to allow him to do the work without posting a bond with the understanding that bracing will be left in place, thus upgrading the bridge.